







Sunday School

The Guay Family - Your missionaries in Thailand

Dear Friends, July 25, 2025

The Lord has been blessing our family and our ministry! First, we want to share some family news. God blessed our daughter, Elisabeth, and her husband with a baby girl in February! Ryn is our fourth grandchild. Our son, Micah, married Mary Ruth Ellison in June. We were able to go Greeneville, South Carolina for the wedding. We were only there less than three weeks, but it was a blessing to spend time with family. Also, our daughter, Marah, and her husband are expecting their third child in November.

We are thankful for the work God is doing here in Thailand. In our last letter, we told you about a family getting baptized on Easter. Well, the man who was baptized began witnessing to his father who had cancer. Before long, his father got saved! Then, his father passed away in June. Due to his illness, he never got to come to church, but praise the Lord, he is in Heaven! We are so thankful that this man had the courage to tell his Buddhist dad about Jesus! He died while we were in America, and even though his wife is Buddhist, the family decided to have a Christian funeral at the church. Our son-in-law, Naut, another missionary, David Vickars, and the church members did a wonderful job taking care of all the details of the funeral during our absence.

Last week a nine year old boy got saved at church, and then this week his mom got saved! So, we will be having another baptism on Sunday!

School started back, so we had to say sad goodbyes to all of the college kids at church. Three of them are in a city with a good church and a missionary willing to pick them up. One of the boys is too far from a good church, but he is joining in our Sunday school class through video. Another one of the boys is at a school just an hour away. We have already been praying about starting a church there. When we heard where he

was going, it seemed like confirmation from God. The town doesn't have a Baptist church yet. Please pray that the Lord will direct our steps about this. We hope to find somewhere inexpensive to rent, and to begin having an English class and a Bible study there.

In June, the church members had a surprise birthday party for Richard. They took turns sharing testimonies about how he helped them come to know Jesus, helped them to grow, and helped them through times of trial. It was a very special.



Richard's Surprise Party

We also have a few prayer requests. Please pray for peace in Thailand. Thailand and Cambodia have been having a land dispute, which led to fighting this week. Cambodia bombed a 7-11in Thailand and civilians were killed. Thailand retaliated. Please pray that this conflict will end quickly. Also, while in America, Richard got his eyes checked with a cornea specialist. He is blind in his right eye due to an injury as a child. He had a cornea transplant 33 years ago, and now it is deteriorating. At the moment nothing needs to be done, but the doctor said he may need another cornea transplant in the future when it becomes painful. Please help us pray that it doesn't get worse and become painful. Please also pray for Kristi. She tripped in a restaurant last week and hit her head on a counter. She has a concussion and a fractured jaw bone. Please pray for healing.

We are so thankful for all of you who pray for us, our family, and our ministry. We are grateful for all the financial and prayer support that keeps us serving the Lord in Thailand. May God bless you!



Kristi took some of the college students to their university, and they ate at a restaurant together.

Yours for Thailand, That and Kriste Decay

Our Sending Church: Galilean Baptist Church 1155 N. Hwy 67

Cedar Hill, TX 75104

Web: www.GalileanBaptistChurchTX.org

Contact Info:

P.O. Box 36 Tak, 63000

Thailand Phone: (8)

Phone: (865) 686-8649 Email: thaiguay@gmail.com Web: www.TenForThais.org